
The Vestry of St. Matthew’s met on Wednesday, July 24, 2019, at 6 pm in the 
fellowship hall.  All members were present. 

The meeting began with Evening Prayer led by Nancy Cook.  

Motion: S. Benzick, Second: L. Storey to accept the June 2019, minutes with 
corrections. Motion passed unanimously. 

Motion: F. Neely, Second: L. Storey to accept the June 2019, financial report. 
Motion passed unanimously.  

Motion: C. Messley, Second: F. Neely to send ERD $25.00. Motion passed 
unanimously. 

Old Business: 

Evangelism Committee: No report 

Dollars for Outreach: $732.04 Motion: D. Burger, Second: A. Sacrey to spend up to 
$200 of D for O on notebooks for the detention center ministry. Motion passed 
unanimously. 

New Business: 

Upcoming Vestry:  Aug 28, Sept 25, Oct. 23, Nov 20 and Dec 18 

C. Messley and L. Storey will look at the possibility of renting the vicarage through 
a real estate company. They will report what they learn to the vestry. 

N. Cook will check the church phone regularly for messages. 

Sr. Warden Report: Susan reported that Jason Alexander will speak to the vestry 
during its September meeting. 

Jr. Warden Report: Chuck would like to replace 4 lights in the fellowship hall. 
Motion: A. Sacrey, Second: S. Benzick to spend up to $150 on the lights. Motion 
passed unanimously. 

Deacon’s Report: Nancy requested that the church pay her mileage to and from 
Hot Springs Village. She will provide the vestry with an expense report. Motion: D. 
Burger, Second: A. Sacrey to pay Nancy’s mileage. Motion passed unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Fanny Neely  

 


